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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
199907203AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

ESTES-COX CORP. 
1295 H STREET, PENROSE, COLORADO 81240, UNITED STATES OF AMERICA.

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

ROBIN BRIDGE & JOHN LIU 
6TH FLOOR, WINCOME CENTRE, 39 DES VOEUX ROAD CENTRAL, HONG KONG.

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

28 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

14-05-1998 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

13-04-2015 

 
 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
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Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
apparatus for recording, transmitting and reproducing sound and/or images; motion 
picture films, video tapes, video disks and recorded magnetic tapes with sounds and/or 
images; sound recordings, phonograph recordings; phonograph records and disks; magnetic 
data carriers. 
 
類別 Class 16 
printed teaching, technical, instructional and educational materials; printed matter; 
publications; books and newspapers. 
 
類別 Class 28 
powered and non-powered model rockets, helicopters, spacecraft, all being toys. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 28 
powered and non-powered model aircraft, marine craft, land vehicles, all being toys; 
kits for making, building and assembling all the aforesaid toy models; toy engines and 
toy motors for powering the aforesaid models; spare parts and accessories for all the 
aforesaid goods; all included in Class 28. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300066852 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

PARFUMERIE DOUGLAS GMBH 
KABELER STRASSE 4, D-58099 HAGEN, GERMANY. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

WILKINSON & GRIST 
6TH FLOOR, PRINCE'S BUILDING, CHATER ROAD, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

41, 44 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

22-08-2003 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

16-03-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
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Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 44 
advisory services in the field of nutrition. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 41 
training and advanced training of others in the field of beautycare and cosmetics, in 
particular theoretical and practical instruction on the use of aids for care cosmetic 
and/or decorative cosmetic purposes. 
 
類別 Class 44 
hairdressing and beauty salon services; beauty consultancy services. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300430442 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

KABUSHIKI KAISHA NARUMIYA INTERNATIONAL 
6-12, KITA-AOYAMA 3-CHOME, MINATO-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

WILKINSON & GRIST 
6TH FLOOR, PRINCE'S BUILDING, CHATER ROAD, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

16, 18, 25 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

31-05-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

09-04-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 28 
wax for skis; amusement machines and apparatus for use in amusement parks (other than 
arcade video game machines); toys for domestic pets; toys; dolls; go games; Japanese 
playing cards [utagaruta]; Japanese chess (shogi games); dice; Japanese dice games 
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(sugoroku); dice cups; diamond games; chess games; checkers (checker sets); conjuring 
apparatus; dominoes; playing cards; Japanese playing cards (hanafuda); mah-jong; game 
machines and apparatus; billiard equipment; sport equipment; fishing tackle; insect 
collecting nets, insect collectors' boxes, specimen cases for insect collectors. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 16 
paste and other adhesives for stationery or household purposes; sealing wax; printer's 
reglets; printing types; blueprinting machines; addressing machines; inking ribbons; 
automatic stamp putting-on machines; electric staplers for offices; envelope sealing 
machines for offices; stamp obliterating machines; drawing instruments; typewriters; 
checkwriters; mimeographs; relief duplicators; paper shredders (for office use), 
franking machines; rotary duplicators; electric pencil sharpeners; decorators' 
paintbrushes; babies diapers of paper; industrial packaging containers of paper; food 
wrapping plastic film for household use; garbage bags of paper (for household use); 
garbage bags of plastics (for household use); paper patterns; tailors' chalk; banners 
of paper; flags of paper; indoor aquaria and their fittings; hygienic paper; towels of 
paper; table napkins of paper; hand towels of paper; handkerchiefs of paper; baggage 
tags; printed lottery tickets (other than toys); table cloths of paper; paper and 
cardboard; stationery and study materials; printed matter; paintings and calligraphic 
works; photographs; photograph stands. 
 
類別 Class 18 
handbag frames; purse frames; industrial packaging containers of leather; clothing for 
domestic pets; bags; folding briefcases; shoulder bags; Gladstone bags; briefcases; 
suitcases; carry-on bags; trunks; handbags; Boston bags; schoolchildren's backpacks; 
backpacks; pouches; charm bags; card cases; shopping bags; wheeled shopping bags; 
purses; key cases; wallets; commutation-ticket holders; business card cases; vanity 
cases (not fitted); umbrellas and their parts; walking sticks; canes; metal parts of 
canes and walking sticks; handles of canes and walking-sticks; saddlery; leather straps; 
rawhides; raw skins; tanned leather; fur. 
 
類別 Class 25 
clothing; children's wear; babies´ wear; non-Japanese style outerclothing; coats; 
sweaters; shirts; nightwear; underwear; swimwear; swimming caps; Japanese traditional 
clothing; aprons (clothing); collar protectors (for wear); socks and stockings; puttees 
and gaiters; fur stoles; shawls; scarves; Japanese style socks (tabi); Japanese style 
socks covers (tabi covers); gloves and mittens (clothing); babies diapers of textile; 
neckties; neckerchiefs; bandanas; warmth-keeping supports; mufflers; ear muffs 
(clothing); hoods; sedge hats; nightcaps; helmets (clothing); headgear for clothing; 
garters; sock suspenders; suspenders; waistbands; belts for clothing; footwear; shoes 
and boots; shoe dowels; shoe pegs; tongue or pullstrap for shoes and boots; hobnails 
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for shoes; protective metal for shoes and boots; Japanese style wooden clogs; Japanese 
style sandals, masquerade costumes; clothes for sports; boots for sports, horse-riding 
boots. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300430460 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

KABUSHIKI KAISHA NARUMIYA INTERNATIONAL 
6-12, KITA-AOYAMA 3-CHOME, MINATO-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

WILKINSON & GRIST 
6TH FLOOR, PRINCE'S BUILDING, CHATER ROAD, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

16, 18, 25 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

31-05-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

09-04-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 28 
wax for skis; amusement machines and apparatus for use in amusement parks (other than 
arcade video game machines); toys for domestic pets; toys; dolls; go games; Japanese 
playing cards [utagaruta]; Japanese chess (shogi games); dice; Japanese dice games 
(sugoroku); dice cups; diamond games; chess games; checkers (checker sets); conjuring 
apparatus; dominoes; playing cards; Japanese playing cards (hanafuda); mah-jong; game 
machines and apparatus; billiard equipment; sport equipment; fishing tackle; insect 
collecting nets, insect collectors' boxes, specimen cases for insect collectors. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 16 
paste and other adhesives for stationery or household purposes; sealing wax; printer's 
reglets; printing types; blueprinting machines; addressing machines; inking ribbons; 
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automatic stamp putting-on machines; electric staplers for offices; envelope sealing 
machines for offices; stamp obliterating machines; drawing instruments; typewriters; 
checkwriters; mimeographs; relief duplicators; paper shredders (for office use), 
franking machines; rotary duplicators; electric pencil sharpeners; decorators' 
paintbrushes; babies diapers of paper; industrial packaging containers of paper; food 
wrapping plastic film for household use; garbage bags of paper (for household use); 
garbage bags of plastics (for household use); paper patterns; tailors' chalk; banners 
of paper; flags of paper; indoor aquaria and their fittings; hygienic paper; towels of 
paper; table napkins of paper; hand towels of paper; handkerchiefs of paper; baggage 
tags; printed lottery tickets (other than toys); table cloths of paper; paper and 
cardboard; stationery and study materials; printed matter; paintings and calligraphic 
works; photographs; photograph stands. 
 
類別 Class 18 
handbag frames; purse frames; industrial packaging containers of leather; clothing for 
domestic pets; bags; folding briefcases; shoulder bags; Gladstone bags; briefcases; 
suitcases; carry-on bags; trunks; handbags; Boston bags; schoolchildren's backpacks; 
backpacks; pouches; charm bags; card cases; shopping bags; wheeled shopping bags; 
purses; key cases; wallets; commutation-ticket holders; business card cases; vanity 
cases (not fitted); umbrellas and their parts; walking sticks; canes; metal parts of 
canes and walking sticks; handles of canes and walking-sticks; saddlery; leather straps; 
rawhides; raw skins; tanned leather; fur. 
 
類別 Class 25 
clothing; children's wear; babies´ wear; non-Japanese style outerclothing; coats; 
sweaters; shirts; nightwear; underwear; swimwear; swimming caps; Japanese traditional 
clothing; aprons (clothing); collar protectors (for wear); socks and stockings; puttees 
and gaiters; fur stoles; shawls; scarves; Japanese style socks (tabi); Japanese style 
socks covers (tabi covers); gloves and mittens (clothing); babies diapers of textile; 
neckties; neckerchiefs; bandanas; warmth-keeping supports; mufflers; ear muffs 
(clothing); hoods; sedge hats; nightcaps; helmets (clothing); headgear for clothing; 
garters; sock suspenders; suspenders; waistbands; belts for clothing; footwear; shoes 
and boots; shoe dowels; shoe pegs; tongue or pullstrap for shoes and boots; hobnails 
for shoes; protective metal for shoes and boots; Japanese style wooden clogs; Japanese 
style sandals, masquerade costumes; clothes for sports; boots for sports, horse-riding 
boots. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300430514 
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[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

KABUSHIKI KAISHA NARUMIYA INTERNATIONAL 
6-12, KITA-AOYAMA 3-CHOME, MINATO-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

WILKINSON & GRIST 
6TH FLOOR, PRINCE'S BUILDING, CHATER ROAD, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

16, 18, 25 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

31-05-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

09-04-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 28 
Wax for skis; amusement machines and apparatus for use in amusement parks (other than 
arcade video game machines); toys for domestic pets; toys; dolls; go games; Japanese 
playing cards [utagaruta]; Japanese chess (shogi games); dice; Japanese dice games 
(sugoroku); dice cups; diamond games; chess games; checkers (checker sets); conjuring 
apparatus; dominoes; playing cards; Japanese playing cards (hanafuda); mah-jong; game 
machines and apparatus; billiard equipment; sport equipment; fishing tackle; insect 
collecting nets, insect collectors' boxes, specimen cases for insect collectors. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 16 
Paste and other adhesives for stationery or household purposes; sealing wax; printer's 
reglets; printing types; blueprinting machines; addressing machines; inking ribbons; 
automatic stamp putting-on machines; electric staplers for offices; envelope sealing 
machines for offices; stamp obliterating machines; drawing instruments; typewriters; 
checkwriters; mimeographs; relief duplicators; paper shredders (for office use), 
franking machines; rotary duplicators; electric pencil sharpeners; decorators' 
paintbrushes; babies diapers of paper; industrial packaging containers of paper; food 
wrapping plastic film for household use; garbage bags of paper (for household use); 
garbage bags of plastics (for household use); paper patterns; tailors' chalk; banners 
of paper; flags of paper; indoor aquaria and their fittings; hygienic paper; towels of 
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paper; table napkins of paper; hand towels of paper; handkerchiefs of paper; baggage 
tags; printed lottery tickets (other than toys); table cloths of paper; paper and 
cardboard; stationery and study materials; printed matter; paintings and calligraphic 
works; photographs; photograph stands. 
 
類別 Class 18 
Handbag frames; purse frames; industrial packaging containers of leather; clothing for 
domestic pets; bags; folding briefcases; shoulder bags; Gladstone bags; briefcases; 
suitcases; carry-on bags; trunks; handbags; Boston bags; schoolchildren's backpacks; 
backpacks; pouches; charm bags; card cases; shopping bags; wheeled shopping bags; 
purses; key cases; wallets; commutation-ticket holders; business card cases; vanity 
cases (not fitted); umbrellas and their parts; walking sticks; canes; metal parts of 
canes and walking sticks; handles of canes and walking-sticks; saddlery; leather straps; 
rawhides; raw skins; tanned leather; fur. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing; children's wear; babies´ wear; non-Japanese style outerclothing; coats; 
sweaters; shirts; nightwear; underwear; swimwear; swimming caps; Japanese traditional 
clothing; aprons (clothing); collar protectors (for wear); socks and stockings; puttees 
and gaiters; fur stoles; shawls; scarves; Japanese style socks (tabi); Japanese style 
socks covers (tabi covers); gloves and mittens (clothing); babies diapers of textile; 
neckties; neckerchiefs; bandanas; warmth-keeping supports; mufflers; ear muffs 
(clothing); hoods; sedge hats; nightcaps; helmets (clothing); headgear for clothing; 
garters; sock suspenders; suspenders; waistbands; belts for clothing; footwear; shoes 
and boots; shoe dowels; shoe pegs; tongue or pullstrap for shoes and boots; hobnails 
for shoes; protective metal for shoes and boots; Japanese style wooden clogs; Japanese 
style sandals, masquerade costumes; clothes for sports; boots for sports, horse-riding 
boots. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300430523 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

KABUSHIKI KAISHA NARUMIYA INTERNATIONAL 
6-12, KITA-AOYAMA 3-CHOME, MINATO-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

WILKINSON & GRIST 
6TH FLOOR, PRINCE'S BUILDING, CHATER ROAD, HONG KONG. 
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[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

16, 18, 25 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

31-05-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

09-04-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 28 
Wax for skis; amusement machines and apparatus for use in amusement parks (other than 
arcade video game machines); toys for domestic pets; toys; dolls; go games; Japanese 
playing cards [utagaruta]; Japanese chess (shogi games); dice; Japanese dice games 
(sugoroku); dice cups; diamond games; chess games; checkers (checker sets); conjuring 
apparatus; dominoes; playing cards; Japanese playing cards (hanafuda); mah-jong; game 
machines and apparatus; billiard equipment; sport equipment; fishing tackle; insect 
collecting nets, insect collectors' boxes, specimen cases for insect collectors. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 16 
Paste and other adhesives for stationery or household purposes; sealing wax; printer's 
reglets; printing types; blueprinting machines; addressing machines; inking ribbons; 
automatic stamp putting-on machines; electric staplers for offices; envelope sealing 
machines for offices; stamp obliterating machines; drawing instruments; typewriters; 
checkwriters; mimeographs; relief duplicators; paper shredders (for office use), 
franking machines; rotary duplicators; electric pencil sharpeners; decorators' 
paintbrushes; babies diapers of paper; industrial packaging containers of paper; food 
wrapping plastic film for household use; garbage bags of paper (for household use); 
garbage bags of plastics (for household use); paper patterns; tailors' chalk; banners 
of paper; flags of paper; indoor aquaria and their fittings; hygienic paper; towels of 
paper; table napkins of paper; hand towels of paper; handkerchiefs of paper; baggage 
tags; printed lottery tickets (other than toys); table cloths of paper; paper and 
cardboard; stationery and study materials; printed matter; paintings and calligraphic 
works; photographs; photograph stands. 
 
類別 Class 18 
Handbag frames; purse frames; industrial packaging containers of leather; clothing for 
domestic pets; bags; folding briefcases; shoulder bags; Gladstone bags; briefcases; 
suitcases; carry-on bags; trunks; handbags; Boston bags; schoolchildren's backpacks; 
backpacks; pouches; charm bags; card cases; shopping bags; wheeled shopping bags; 
purses; key cases; wallets; commutation-ticket holders; business card cases; vanity 
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cases (not fitted); umbrellas and their parts; walking sticks; canes; metal parts of 
canes and walking sticks; handles of canes and walking-sticks; saddlery; leather straps; 
rawhides; raw skins; tanned leather; fur. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing; children's wear; babies´ wear; non-Japanese style outerclothing; coats; 
sweaters; shirts; nightwear; underwear; swimwear; swimming caps; Japanese traditional 
clothing; aprons (clothing); collar protectors (for wear); socks and stockings; puttees 
and gaiters; fur stoles; shawls; scarves; Japanese style socks (tabi); Japanese style 
socks covers (tabi covers); gloves and mittens (clothing); babies diapers of textile; 
neckties; neckerchiefs; bandanas; warmth-keeping supports; mufflers; ear muffs 
(clothing); hoods; sedge hats; nightcaps; helmets (clothing); headgear for clothing; 
garters; sock suspenders; suspenders; waistbands; belts for clothing; footwear; shoes 
and boots; shoe dowels; shoe pegs; tongue or pullstrap for shoes and boots; hobnails 
for shoes; protective metal for shoes and boots; Japanese style wooden clogs; Japanese 
style sandals, masquerade costumes; clothes for sports; boots for sports, horse-riding 
boots. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300477423 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

SUPER-MAX IPR HOLDINGS AG 
c/o Schwerzmann Partners AG, Gotthardstrasse 31, 6300 
Zug, Switzerland 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

BAKER & MCKENZIE 
14TH FLOOR, HUTCHISON HOUSE, 10 HARCOURT ROAD, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

5 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

15-08-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

02-04-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 3 
shaving cream, after shave lotion, shaving foam, soaps, toiletries, cosmetics, perfumes, 
bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry use, cleaning, polishing, 
scouring and abrasive preparations, essential oils, hair lotions and dentifrices. 
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紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 5 
air freshener, carpet deodorizer, disinfectants, pharmaceuticals, veterinary and 
sanitary preparations, dietetic substances adapted for medicine use, food for babies, 
plasters, materials for dressings, materials for stopping teeth, dental wax, 
preparations for destroying vermin, fungicides, herbicides. 
 
 

 


